
Minutes  NEOkla Club Meeting  2-11-2014 
 
Board members present were Todd Swain – RE, Neil Cox – Assistant RE, 
Virginia Apker – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, Pat Lipsinic, 
James Stowers, and George Walker.  The minutes of the previous meeting and 
the treasurer’s report were approved as presented. 
 
Solo Report – Jason Baney:  The first event will be on March 16th at the 
Fairgrounds.  Other dates will be announced later. 
 
Rally Cross – Pat Lipsinic:  The event at Hallett used the area left of the gate.  
There were 14 entries, with 4 weekend members.  Other dates will be announced 
later. 
 
AVRG Club Racing Report – Betty Martin:  AVRG distributed $1500 to each of 
the 3 regions for 2013.  The Majors Tour Race at Hallett is April 5-6.  We need 
workers. 
 
New Business:  
There was discussion about the new format for SprtsCar magazine. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin, secretary 
 
 


